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Chair,

Board of Directors 

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

When the Hospital Sisters of St. Francis came to America to begin their health care ministry 145 years ago, none of them could 
have imagined what the years ahead would have in store.  Hospital Sisters Health System has a long and storied history over 
its 145-year existence, with many milestones that will never be forgotten.  In each of the communities we serve, HSHS has 
played an integral part in that community’s history by providing for the health and well-being of the people living there.  This 
year will be another milestone for the history books as America has faced the challenges of COVID-19 mixed with instances of 
racial injustice and societal unrest.  While it has been a challenging year, HSHS has continued to be an essential cornerstone 
for our communities, committed to our mission and serving the needs of all people living there.  

The COVID-19 pandemic has shown us the extraordinary resilience of our colleagues. We are at a place where we are being 
called to care for others during a period of incredible uncertainty and overwhelming needs.  Throughout the pandemic, we 
have relied on the strength of our dedicated colleagues who have served on the frontlines and been selfless caregivers to 
our patients, whether COVID-positive or not.  HSHS is truly blessed to have colleagues who heroically place themselves at 
significant risk to care for those in need.  

This year has also reminded us of the Sisters’ important role in the Springfield Race Riots of 1908 when they treated the 
injured and infirmed side by side in the hospital hallways, no matter the color of their skin.  We are proud of this long history of 
condemning racism and affirming the human dignity of all people.  Today, we recommit ourselves to continue that tradition.     

In spite of the challenges this year, HSHS has many achievements to celebrate.  One of this year’s highlights across the 
system includes the expansion of telemedicine.  With so many patients staying home during the pandemic and reluctant to 
seek health care in traditional settings, telemedicine grew exponentially.  It was one of the many occasions when our HSHS 
colleagues arose to the challenge to find innovative solutions to meet the needs of our patients in new ways.  
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Our physician partnerships continued to see steady growth this year as we opened clinics in new markets for HSHS.  HSHS Medical Group and Prairie 
Cardiovascular opened clinics in Troy, Edwardsville and Mattoon – each of them a first for HSHS in those cities.  Prevea Health continued their expansion as well, 
with a new clinic in Menominee and several replacements of existing clinics to better meet the growing demand of patients.  We also partnered on the development 
of a new outpatient cancer center in O’Fallon, Illinois that will serve countless residents of the metro east area of St. Louis and southwest Illinois.  As health care 
continues to move care to ambulatory settings, we expect more growth in our physician clinics, partnerships and telehealth services.  

Additionally, as a Catholic health care provider, HSHS has a long and rich tradition of addressing health disparities and health needs in the communities we 
serve. HSHS ministries collaborate with community partners to address needs through our broader community health programs. This includes strategic health 
partnerships, subsidized health services, research and community building activities.  In 2020, these came in the form of neighborhood and emergency department-
based community health worker programs; COVID-19 community awareness, resources and education, including free COVID-19 drive-through testing sites; 
equity, diversity and inclusion trainings; access to healthy foods through partnerships and community gardens; behavioral telehealth crisis intervention screening; 
development of health care specific human trafficking education; shelter-based homeless clinics; participation in community screenings, and so much more.  

Looking forward to 2021, HSHS will continue to be faithful to our mission and care for all people regardless of race, income or gender.  Year after year, we see our 
colleagues step forward to care for their neighbors, often putting themselves and their families at risk.  We are so proud of the care they have provided during this 
COVID-19 pandemic and how they personify our Franciscan mission, values and heritage. 

For more than 145 years, our mission to share the healing love of Christ has remained constant.  On behalf of the HSHS family and now more than ever, we are 
honored to serve our patients, their families and our communities in the healing tradition of Jesus Christ and St. Francis and St. Clare of Assisi.  Stay safe and be well.  

Sincerely,

Mary Starmann-Harrison	 Bill Murray
President and Chief Executive Officer	 Chair, Board of Directors
Hospital Sisters Health System	 Hospital Sisters Health System



Dear Friends,

Looking back over this past year, it is hard to put into words all that we have gone through together. This unprecedented 
worldwide pandemic has changed the landscape of health care not only for this year but for years to come.

While health care looks nothing like it did a year ago, I choose to focus on what this year has shown us positively about our 
HSHS Illinois ministries. I couldn’t be more impressed by the way colleagues, physicians and other providers at our nine 
facilities rose to the occasion in caring for patients and their family members.  I am extremely grateful for the hard work, 
dedication and commitment to our mission.

I have always known we have talented and creative colleagues, but the innovations demonstrated across our division to 
continue to provide safe care, ensure continual communication and connect patients with their loved ones were impressive.  
Our colleagues also had to innovate rapidly with the evolution of this situation and ever-changing requirements of our 
health agencies and government. We pulled together as a team to accomplish what may have seemed impossible at the 
time.

This year has not been without its demands and challenges, but we have faced them together, much like the first Hospital 
Sisters. They began this journey 145 years ago and suffered many trials and celebrated many blessings together developing 
this ministry, which we carry on today. They followed the words of St. Francis which are shared above – doing what was 
necessary, then doing what was possible, leading to doing what seemed impossible. We do the same each and every day, 
and especially in times like these.

There are so many other things outlined in this report that also deserve recognition. We accomplished much prior to 
the pandemic and will continue to grow and develop our ministries well into the future.  We are continuing to make a 
difference in the lives of people in our communities with respect, care, competence and joy. 

Non Excidet,

E.J. Kuiper, MHA, DPT, FACHE
President and Chief Executive Officer
HSHS Illinois

Start by doing what’s 
necessary; then do 
what’s possible; and 
suddenly you are 
doing the impossible.
- St. Francis of AssisiE.J. Kuiper,

MHA, DPT, FACHE
President & CEO
HSHS Illinois



Persevering during a pandemic
The worldwide Coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19) completely changed the way hospitals and many 
other organizations do business. Health care workers had to adapt quickly and change processes, 
protocols and safety precautions.

From the start, colleagues at each of the HSHS hospitals took this event seriously, from asking travel 
questions and screening those coming into the hospitals, to activating incident commands, cancelling 
elective surgeries and public events and implementing visitor restrictions. Colleagues stepped up to 
learn new job responsibilities and worked additional hours to help ensure all services would continue. 
Supply chain colleagues throughout the state put strict inventory controls on all personal protective 
equipment (PPE) to ensure an adequate supply while also keeping colleagues and physicians safe.

Early on, HSHS Illinois identified the need to consolidate the most critical COVID patients at its 
two largest hospitals—HSHS St. John’s Hospital in Springfield and HSHS St. Elizabeth’s Hospital in 
O’Fallon. Engineering and maintenance departments worked quickly to establish designated COVID 
patient floors and outfit rooms with negative airflow for COVID patients and patients awaiting test 
results.

In fall 2020, HSHS Illinois hospitals began to keep patients in their local community as all hospitals faced 
a COVID surge. Through it all, colleagues went above and beyond to care for everyone with high-quality 
compassionate care.

The pandemic demonstrated how effective telehealth is for both the medical provider and the patient. 
Colleagues also used phone calls and FaceTime to help connect patients with their loved ones.

Throughout this crisis, HSHS Illinois took several measures to ensure medical professionals and 
colleagues remain safe. These steps included presurgical COVID-19 testing, colleague screenings 
and practicing social distancing wherever possible.

In December 2020, a light at the end of the tunnel came with the arrival of COVID-19 vaccines, 
providing an additional level of protection for our frontline colleagues. 

Despite these challenges, HSHS Illinois colleagues and providers continue to live out our mission to 
reveal and embody Christ’s healing love through our high quality Franciscan health care ministry. 
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First Vaccine at
HSHS St. John’s Hospital 

First Vaccine at
HSHS St. Mary’s Hospital

First Vaccine at
HSHS St. Elizabeth’s Hospital 

First Vaccine at
HSHS St. Anthony’s Memorial Hospital 

First Vaccine at
HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital Breese

First Vaccine at
HSHS Holy Family Hospital 

First Vaccine at
HSHS St. Francis Hospital 

First Vaccine at
HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital Highland

First Vaccine at
HSHS Good Shepherd Hospital
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. JOHN’S HOSPITAL

Family centered care is focus of 
NICU renovation project
Work on the new neonatal intensive care unit (NICU) in HSHS St. John’s Children’s Hospital in 

Springfield is now complete.  The new unit will expand capacity to allow for the care of 56 high 

risk and critically ill newborns in single-family patient rooms. The hospital also plans to offer 

couplet care rooms in the renovated NICU. Couplet care rooms allow moms and their NICU 

babies to heal together in the same space while the mother is still a patient in the hospital. St. 

John’s will be one of only a few hospitals across the country to offer this type of developmentally 

supportive family-centered care.

As the only Level III NICU in the area, St. John’s Children’s Hospital is a critical medical 

resource to protect the healthy recovery and development of babies throughout south-central 

Illinois. The NICU cares for more than 700 babies annually. The new unit will open in March 

2021. 
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Board of Directors
Tim Nicoud Jr., chair
Drew Long, vice chair
Sister Marybeth Culnan, OSF, secretary
Terry Deis, president and CEO
Lesa Branham
Megan DeFrain
Juan Huerta
Brenda Jeffers
Jason Knoedler
Marc Shelton, MD
James Thiele, MD

Hospital Advisory Council
Fred Antonelli
Jenna Beyers
John Blythe
Bob Cusick
David Drennan
Libby Houston
Douglas King
Kevin Lust
Harry Mitchell
Sister Helen Marie Plummer, OSF
Mark Ridley
Betty Roseberry-Ryan

Medical Staff Executive Committee 
Patrick Hemmer, MD, president
Michelle Alepra, MD, past president
Janda Stevens, MD, president-elect
Gregory Barnett, MD, secretary
Leslie Acakpo-Satchivi, MD
Giovanna Caprirolo, MD
Todd Elmore, MD
Diane Hillard-Sembell, MD
Nathan Joos, MD
Scott Long, MD
Nasar Nallamothu, MD
Dushyantkumar Patel, MD
Gurpreet Mander, MD, MBA
Jeffrey Glezer, MD
Allison Paul, DNP, RN, NEA-BC
Michelle Clatfelter, JD

Foundation Leadership Council 
Richard Bilinsky, MD
Chris Davis
Megan DeFrain
John Goetz
Jim Hillestad
Gurpreet Mander, MD, MBA
Kris Maurer, RN
Robert Mizeur
Chris Noonan
Paul Palazzolo
Michele Martin Seelbach, PhD
Trevor Wallner

$51,360,205

$7,318,540

$41,237,408

$2,334,396 $469,861

 TOTAL COMMUNITY BENEFIT

COMMUNITY BENEFIT REPORT

CHARITY CARE

• UNPAID COST OF MEDICAID/MEDICARE 

• HEALTH PROFESSIONS EDUCATION 

• SUBSIDIZED HEALTH SERVICES 

• COMMUNITY BENEFIT OPERATIONS

• RESEARCH 

COMMUNITY HEALTH 
CASH AND IN-KIND 
CONTRIBUTIONS TO 

COMMUNITY GROUPS 

LEADERSHIP
HSHS ST. JOHN’S HOSPITAL
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. MARY’S HOSPITAL
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Wiesemann Women’s Center opens 
on HSHS St. Mary’s Hospital campus

HSHS St. Mary’s Hospital in Decatur continued to expand its imaging services by focusing on 

the addition of the Wiesemann Women’s Center. This space, designed specifically for women and 

their needs, was a gift to the hospital and community from Kathy and Bob Wiesemann, long-time 

community members and passionate supporters of St. Mary’s Hospital. 

This new, state-of-the-art imaging center provides a remarkable experience for the women of Decatur 

and Macon County. It houses technology to perform procedures such as 3D mammography 

screenings, breast biopsies, DEXA scans and ultrasounds. 

The new center not only provides imaging services, but also comfort and convenience in a relaxed, 

spa-like atmosphere. The atmosphere, combined with warm, experienced and calming staff, help put 

our patients’ minds at ease.

“With three daughters, women’s health is a big part of our lives,” Kathy Wiesemann said. “I hope it 

serves as a place of comfort, calm and care.”
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Kathy Wiesemann cuts the ribbon at the Wiesemann Women’s Center Open House.
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Board of Directors
Lori Kerans, chair 

Matt Bennett, vice chair 
Gary Birschbach, secretary
Ann Carr, treasurer
Michael Hicks, president and CEO
Amy Bliefnick
Alan Frigy, MD 
Sister Bernadine Gutowski, OSF 
Fr. Rick Weltin 
Mike Cottrell (ex-officio)

Hospital Advisory Council
Mark Barthelemy 
Andy Birschbach 
Debbie Bogle 
Megan Breheny 
Susan Dudra
Sheila Jesek-Hale 
Chris Phillips 
Tracy Slater 
Fr. Richard Swan 
Lauren Young

Medical Staff Executive Committee 
Theodore Addai, MD 
Phillip Barnell, MD 
Douglas Combs, MD
John Furry, MD 
Paul Kay, MD
Douglas Maibenco, MD 
Muhammad Raqeem, MD 
Daniel Roubein, MD 
Dan Smith, MD 

Foundation Leadership Council 
Susan Dudra
Steve Horve 
Drew Jacobus-Hickey 
Michael Hicks
Douglas Lee 
Amanda Lewis, DMD 
Dan McCormack 
Jack McCoy
Mark McLeod 
Jim Schwarz 
Chris Smith
Bob Swartz

$32,765,344

$3,626,588

$28,527,711

$484,587 $126,458

 TOTAL COMMUNITY BENEFIT

COMMUNITY BENEFIT REPORT

CHARITY CARE

• UNPAID COST OF MEDICAID/MEDICARE 

• HEALTH PROFESSIONS EDUCATION 

• SUBSIDIZED HEALTH SERVICES 

• COMMUNITY BENEFIT OPERATIONS

• RESEARCH 

LEADERSHIP
HSHS ST. MARY’S HOSPITAL
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. ELIZABETH’S HOSPITAL

®

16

HSHS St. Elizabeth’s Hospital opens 
new Cancer Care Center
In spring of 2020, HSHS St. Elizabeth’s Hospital and Cancer Care Specialists of Illinois (CCSI) 

welcomed patients into the new Cancer Care Center of O’Fallon. The center offers comprehensive 

cancer services to patients in the metro east region. 

The 31,000-square-foot building houses St. Elizabeth’s Hospital’s newly added radiation oncology 

services department and CCSI clinic space. The facility gives patients the ability to receive 

innovative and advanced radiation and medical oncology treatments close to home. Having all 

cancer care services in a single location helps reduce barriers and burdens on patients.

The center also features calming décor and beautiful, one-of-a-kind artwork from local artist Sharon 

Aach. There are three of Aach’s unique reverse-painting, mixed media glass panels on display. The 

vibrant images inspire colleagues and uplift patients. Aach also has numerous pieces on permanent 

display at St. Elizabeth’s, including one that is an artistic depiction of the Canticle of the Sun.

The hospital is proud to continue its quality patient care through its various cancer-related programs 

to provide the full spectrum of cancer care.
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9,614 954
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SURGICAL CASES VOLUNTEERS

5,293 145



Board of Directors
Stephanie Strano-Maine, chair
Patti Fischer, president and CEO
David Beach 
Lorraine Cavataio
Jim Clanahan, MD
Sister Marguerite Cook, OSF
Georgia Costello, PhD
Thomas E. Dinge
Michael Hall 
Ann McCollum
Richard Thoman 

Medical Staff Executive Committee
Regina Chiu, MD, president
Brian Reichardt, MD, vice president
Sally Portera Mankins, MD, past president
Michael Colvin, MD
Scott Crouch, MD
Pablo Echeverria, MD
Pavan Gupta, MD
Marjorie Guthrie, MD
Dolph Haege, MD
Saquib Khawar, MD
Payton McGowen, MD
Edward Schuessler, MD
Jeffery Shafer, MD

Foundation Leadership Council
Kevin Meder, chair
Doris Ecker, vice chair
Don Buser
John Drolet
Sue Ellen Dumstorff
Dan Jackson
Dan McCormack
Rick Parks
John Raney
Hank Rohwedder
Catherine Taylor Yank
James Thomas
Jack Weck

$17,327,520

$4,677,255

$12,115,694

$478,703 $55,868

 TOTAL COMMUNITY BENEFIT
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. ANTHONY’S MEMORIAL HOSPITAL

HSHS St. Anthony’s Memorial Hospital in 
Effingham recognized for excellence
HSHS St. Anthony’s Memorial Hospital’s journey to excellence is taken on behalf of patients and their 

families to continue to provide quality care close to home. An additional milestone on this journey this 

year was reached when St. Anthony’s received the 2019 Silver Award for Excellence from the Illinois 

Manufacturing Excellence Center (IMEC). This award demonstrates the hospital’s ability to provide 

exceptional care, quality, safety and experience to patients.

The Joint Commission also honored St. Anthony’s commitment to excellence by awarding the hospital 

its Gold Seal of Approval® for advanced total hip and knee replacement certification. The certification, in 

collaboration with the American Academy of Orthopaedic Surgeons, focuses on the pre-surgical orthopaedic 

consultation to the surgical procedure, hospitalization, rehabilitation activities and follow-up visit with 

the orthopaedic surgeon. St. Anthony’s is one of only two hospitals in Illinois to achieve this advanced 

orthopaedic certification. St. Anthony’s also received this advanced certification in 2018. 

These, among other awards the hospital received this year, demonstrates St. Anthony’s commitment to 

excellence in fulfilling its mission.

20



21

Physical therapist Candy Jansen with a patient.



198,373

SURGICAL CASES VOLUNTEERS

PHYSICIANS COLLEAGUES

19,529 522

1,178 3,281 1,002
NURSES

OUTPATIENT 
REGISTRATIONS

EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT
VISITS

49,869

19,133 2,113
TOTAL ADMISSIONS BABIES BORN

HSHS ST. ANTHONY’S MEMORIAL HOSPITAL  |  FY 2020 BY THE NUMBERS

138,705

PHYSICIANS COLLEAGUES

105 616 237
NURSES

OUTPATIENT 
REGISTRATIONS

EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT
VISITS

21,000

22

3,765 682
TOTAL ADMISSIONS BABIES BORN

SURGICAL CASES VOLUNTEERS

3,552 92
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Board of Directors
Dot Behrns, chair
Allie Weber, secretary
Eric Zeller, vice-chair
Theresa Rutherford, president and CEO
Carrie Crippen
Sister Marguerite Cook, OSF
Kelly Haller, MD
Father Michal Rosa
Lana Schmidt, MD
Bob Schultz
Marc Shelton, MD

Patient Family Advisory Council
Bobbi Kinkelaar, chair
Tyler Bloemer
Cindy Herd
Cindy Julius
Sandy Lewis
Samantha Morrison
Nikki Quandt
Meghan Rewers
Rose Ruholl
Deb Sanders
Stephanie Uebinger
Nicole Zeller

Medical Staff Executive Committee
Mildred Nelson, MD, president
Navdip Arora, MD, president elect
Lisa Sasso, MD, secretary-treasurer 
John Sudkamp, MD, immediate past president
Jennifer Dust, MD, member at large
Bashar Alzahabi, MD
Steve Jones, MD
Dawn McDaid, MD 
Jessica Prange, MD 

Foundation Leadership Council
Jerry Hecht, chair
Lee Beckman
Jeff Brunoehler
Ann Doedtman
Jeff Dust
Billi Jansen
Troy Jansen
Karen Luchtefeld
Joe Knabe
Dan McCormack
Larry Micenheimer
Theresa Rutherford
Elaine Stock
Jon Strohl
Michael Wall 

$11,855,161

$2,124,114

$9,067,393

$258,331 $405,323
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. JOSEPH’S HOSPITAL BREESE

Expanded Clinton County Rural Health 
opens on HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital 
campus 
On November 16, 2020, HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital Breese unveiled the newly expanded Clinton County 

Rural Health medical clinic on the hospital campus.

This growth initiative took a little more than a year to complete, adding approximately 12,000 square feet 

onto the existing building. This project also created access to additional parking. Phase two of this 

expansion involves renovating portions of the preexisting medical practice office which will offer more 

clinic space, providing patients with additional amenities and convenience. The final phase is anticipated 

to be complete in late spring/early summer 2021. 

St. Joseph’s Hospital President and CEO Chris Klay shared, “The Clinton County Rural Health expansion 

affords us the space to better support our existing patients and providers and also supports our efforts 

to bring additional providers to this region. This is an important investment in ensuring we continue to 

provide quality care and access to the residents of this area.”

|
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1,273 534
TOTAL ADMISSIONS BABIES BORN

SURGICAL CASES VOLUNTEERS

2,181 378



Board of Directors
George Kruse, chair
Tom Broeckling, vice chair
Richelle Rennegarbe, secretary
Ann Carr, treasurer 
Chris Klay, president and CEO
David Beach 
Dr. Anne Doll-Pollard
Tom Frerker
John Fridley
Dennis Litteken
Julie Maschhoff
Sister Anna Phiri

Community Engagement Council
Billie Albers
Gary Davis
Kathie Heiman
Dan Imming
Chris Klay, MHA, FACHE
Tracy Millard
Jan Rittenhouse
Doris Schulte

Medical Staff Executive Committee
Bonnie Gelly, MD, president
David Neighbors, MD, vice president
Brian Klostermann, MD, secretary
Vinay Bhooma, MD
Sara Cameron
Anne Doll-Pollard, MD 
Erin Gagen, MD 
Dolph Haege, MD 
Chris Klay, MHA, FACHE
Ulunna MacBean, MD 
Daniel Morra, MD 
David Neighbors, MD 
Brennen Porter
Zachary Yoder

Foundation Leadership Council
Angie Becker 
Barb Gerstner 
Deb Keilbach
Leslie Klay
Reagan Lampe
Kim Luitjohan 
Michelle McKinney 
Mark Rakers
Lisa Rivera
Ann Schroeder
Anne Marie Toeben 
Kimberly Wolter

$5,546,883

$721,940

$4,662,963

$119,172 $42,808
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS HOLY FAMILY HOSPITAL

Lifesaving care, close to home, 
makes all the difference 
On Sunday, May 24, 2020, Tess Lohman was in a car accident that left her with extensive 

injuries and took the life of her significant other, Lincoln. Tess and her family firmly believe 

she is here today because of the grace of God and the high level of care she received from 

the emergency department team at HSHS Holy Family Hospital in Greenville. 

“Without having a hospital in our town, Tess’ story would have been different,” said Brenda 

Lohman, Tess’ mom.

The emergency team at Holy Family worked quickly to stabilize Tess so she could be air 

lifted to HSHS St. John’s Hospital in Springfield to receive further care. Tess spent a month 

at St. John’s and then moved to a rehabilitation facility in Chicago to regain her strength. 

Almost seven weeks after the accident, Tess was able to go home and be reunited with her 

and Lincoln’s daughter, Ellie. 

Back in Greenville, Tess receives follow-up care close to home. She recently went back to 

Holy Family Hospital, but this time it was to thank her care team for their lifesaving actions 

back in May.

“We are so thankful for everyone with Holy Family Hospital for all they did to save Tess,” 

Brenda said.

28
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Pictured, l to r: Brenda, Tess and surgical RN Tiffani Ackerman
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Board of Directors
Jerry Gaffner, chair
Bart Caldieraro, vice chair
Suzanne Davis, secretary
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Sister Marybeth Culnan, OSF
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. FRANCIS HOSPITAL

Construction project expands and 
improves emergency department 
HSHS St. Francis Hospital in Litchfield successfully completed a $4 million construction project to 

redesign the emergency department and expand the size of the trauma and patient rooms in FY20. 

The expansion was made possible after opening the new surgery center and bringing a new MRI 

in-house. This opened up space formerly used for these services for the renovation. 

The new emergency department includes seven spacious patient rooms, two large trauma rooms 

and a modern nurses station conveniently located in the center of all treatment rooms. The 

emergency department cares for more than 10,000 patients each year. 

President and CEO Jim Timpe said, “We were very excited about this expansion project. Having 

our emergency department available 24 hours a day, seven days a week is so important for the 

communities we serve.”

Recognition and thanks go to the numerous St. Francis Hospital emergency department colleagues 

and physicians who were involved in the project. Their expertise and knowledge were vital and 

helped ensure the hospital continues to provide high quality Franciscan health care. 
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Pictured, l to r: Matt Hull; Karen Webb, RN; and Lisa Quinn



198,373

SURGICAL CASES VOLUNTEERS

PHYSICIANS COLLEAGUES

19,529 522

1,178 3,281 1,002
NURSES

OUTPATIENT 
REGISTRATIONS

EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT
VISITS

49,869

19,133 2,113
TOTAL ADMISSIONS BABIES BORN

HSHS ST. FRANCIS HOSPITAL  |  FY 2020 BY THE NUMBERS

55,302

PHYSICIANS COLLEAGUES

244 357 107
NURSES

OUTPATIENT 
REGISTRATIONS

EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT
VISITS

10,254

2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. FRANCIS HOSPITAL
34

1,225 209
TOTAL ADMISSIONS BABIES BORN

SURGICAL CASES VOLUNTEERS

1,880 240



Board of Directors
Steve Bryant, chair
Jerry Williams, vice chair
Jennifer Reid Bauer, secretary
Jim Timpe, president and CEO
Tom Baker
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$1,008,722

$5,529,910

$290,217 $22,329

 TOTAL COMMUNITY BENEFIT

COMMUNITY BENEFIT REPORT

CHARITY CARE

• UNPAID COST OF MEDICAID/MEDICARE 

• HEALTH PROFESSIONS EDUCATION 

• SUBSIDIZED HEALTH SERVICES 

• COMMUNITY BENEFIT OPERATIONS

• RESEARCH 

LEADERSHIP
HSHS ST. FRANCIS HOSPITAL

35

COMMUNITY HEALTH 
CASH AND IN-KIND 
CONTRIBUTIONS TO 

COMMUNITY GROUPS 



2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. JOSEPH’S HOSPITAL HIGHLAND

HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital in 
Highland delivers exceptional 
patient experience even during 
unprecedented times 
While the arrival of COVID-19 led to difficult times, the colleagues at HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital 

Highland continued to provide an exceptional patient experience to those in their care.

In fall 2020, the Illinois Critical Access Hospital Network (ICAHN) recognized St. Joseph’s 

Hospital Highland for its ongoing commitment to quality care. ICAHN, located in Princeton, lll., 

is a network of 57 small rural Illinois hospitals dedicated to strengthening the operations of its 

member hospitals through collaboration.

As part of the Federal Office of Rural Health Policy Medicare Beneficiary Quality Improvement 

Program, St. Joseph’s Hospital and other critical access hospitals voluntarily participate in 

four defined domains of quality outcomes – patient safety/inpatient, patient engagement, care 

transitions and outpatient measures.

St. Joseph’s Hospital was honored by ICAHN for achieving a 5-star rating in HCAHPS (Hospital 

Consumer Assessment of Health Plans Survey) scores. The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid 

Services created the HCAHPS Star Ratings to allow consumers to easily access the patient 

experience of care information on the Hospital Compare website.

This award is a testament to the dedication of St. Joseph’s Highland colleagues in delivering an 

exceptional patient experience even in the midst of a pandemic.

 

|
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Lisa Gerner
Stan Giffhorn
Ryan Goodwin
Jon Gould
Steve Korte
Cindy Ludwig
Mike McGinley
Rick Ringwald
Bill Sullivan
Wanda Weder

$2,028,800

$621,484

$1,253,001

$96,112 $58,203

 TOTAL COMMUNITY BENEFIT

COMMUNITY BENEFIT REPORT

CHARITY CARE

• UNPAID COST OF MEDICAID/MEDICARE 

• HEALTH PROFESSIONS EDUCATION 

• SUBSIDIZED HEALTH SERVICES 

• COMMUNITY BENEFIT OPERATIONS

• RESEARCH 

LEADERSHIP
HSHS ST. JOSEPH’S HOSPITAL HIGHLAND

2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS ST. JOSEPH’S HOSPITAL HIGHLAND
39

COMMUNITY HEALTH 
CASH AND IN-KIND 
CONTRIBUTIONS TO 

COMMUNITY GROUPS 



2020 ANNUAL REPORT | HSHS GOOD SHEPHERD HOSPITAL

Community garden at 
HSHS Good Shepherd Hospital 
an added blessing this year
With many people out of work due to the pandemic, and many restaurants closed, the community garden 

at HSHS Good Shepherd Hospital in Shelbyville helped fill an even greater need for nutritious, 

locally grown fruits and vegetables. Hospital staff members and community volunteers harvested 

more than 50 pounds of fruits and vegetables, with some plants still producing late into the year. 

Donations of radishes, cantaloupe, tomatoes and green peppers were provided to First United 

Methodist Food Pantry as well as the Towers, a local housing facility.

 

The community garden was created in 2018 when Good Shepherd partnered with First Presbyterian 

Church with all produce donated to the Methodist church food pantry and to the First Presbyterian 

Church monthly meal mission. This initiative has since expanded to many more local gardens, all 

benefitting the Shelbyville community.

 

Good Shepherd mission team members, other hospital colleagues and community volunteers all 

helped tend the garden and deliver the produce to the food pantry.
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2020 ANNUAL REPORT | ST. JOHN’S COLLEGE

St. John’s College of Nursing students 
and faculty travel to Ecuador 
In February 2020, a team of St. John’s College faculty and students from Springfield traveled to Ecuador for 

the third time to help individuals served by the Pan de Vida Mission. The team started its visit by making 

home visits on the first day. The living quarters in Ecuador include huts with leaky roofs, dirt floors and no 

refrigeration. 

The students were tasked with conducting a health fair at the mission. The students were fortunate to 

collaborate with 16 other BSN nursing students from the U.S. who were visiting the mission at the same 

time. At the health fair, the BSN students assessed vital signs, height and weight. The family nurse 

practitioner students then performed physicals on more than 200 individuals.

One student said, “We saw so many families and were able to help so many people. It was one of the most 

rewarding and exhausting experiences of my life.  I am very grateful for this wonderful adventure 

and hope to go on more medical mission trips in the future.”

Sixty pounds of medical supplies donated by Hospital Sisters Mission Outreach were used during the 

home visits and at the health fair. Students and faculty were thankful for the opportunity to help the less 

fortunate and to better prepare the students to provide wholistic care to diverse populations. 
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100%
job placement rate within 
six months of graduation

three-year graduation rate

NCLEX 1st attempt pass rate 

Foundation-supported scholarships 
to 101 unique recipients

awarded in 
HSHS Illinois scholarship 

funds to 73 unique recipients

96%

90%

$172,000+

$520,000
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HSHS St. John’s Hospital 
800 E. Carpenter St. | Springfield, IL 62769

(217) 544-6464 | st-johns.org

HSHS St. Mary’s Hospital 
1800 E. Lake Shore Drive | Decatur, IL 62521

(217) 464-2966 | stmarysdecatur.com

HSHS St. Elizabeth’s Hospital
One St. Elizabeth’s Blvd. | O’Fallon, IL 62269

(618) 234-2120 | steliz.org

HSHS St. Anthony’s Memorial Hospital
503 North Maple St. | Effingham, IL 62401

(217) 342-2121 | stanthonyshospital.org

HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital Breese
9515 Holy Cross Lane | Breese, IL 62230

(618) 526-4511 | stjoebreese.com

HSHS Holy Family Hospital
200 Health Care Drive | Greenville, IL 62246

(618) 664-1230 | hshsholyfamily.org

HSHS St. Francis Hospital 
1215 Franciscan Drive | Litchfield, IL 62056

(217) 324-2191 | stfrancis-litchfield.org

HSHS St. Joseph’s Hospital Highland
12866 Troxler Ave. | Highland, IL 62249
(618) 651-2600 | stjosephshighland.org

HSHS Good Shepherd Hospital 
201 S. Pine St. | Shelbyville, IL 62565

(217) 774-3961 | hshsgoodshepherd.org




